PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE

OF HERTFORDSHIRE

From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
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HO/ 15- February
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries
Please be aware, Grand Lodge have issued a new version of the form LP&A4 Installation Return, the up dated version has been placed on the Provincial Website www.pglherts.org under Province/Downloads.
FIRST RISING
Please see the attached message from the Provincial Grand Master, regarding the central Masonic Charities, which should be read in full under the First Rising.
SECOND RISING
2019 Festival

Please see the attached information regarding a golf day and clay shoots being organised by the Provincial Grand Charity Steward, Chris Noble with profits to be donated to the 2019 Festival for the RMTGB.
First Appointments & Promotions

Thank you for your cooperation with this year’s Appointments and Promotions, the applications are at present being scrutinised by the five Assistant PGMs prior to the Moderation Meeting chaired by the Deputy PGM and subsequent submission to the PGM for his final approval .  Letters to those receiving honours should be sent from the Provincial Office during the week commencing 6th April 2015, responses will be required by 28th April 2015.  

Annual Meeting of Provincial Grand Lodge
I take this opportunity to advise you that the Annual Meeting of Provincial Grand Lodge will take place at Freemasons’ Hall Great, Queen St., London. WC2B 5AZ on Wednesday 23rd September 2015.  I would remind Brethren that Provincial By Law 8 states.
 “…..Every Lodge shall be represented by its Master and Wardens, who shall attend unless he has submitted an acceptable explanation for his absence from the meeting”.    

The necessary papers for the above meeting will be circulated with the Provincial News, Spring Edition.
From the Provincial Grand Almoner
The central Masonic Charities are proposing to trial a scheme where professionally trained volunteers act as visiting brothers. The training will be undertaken at Great Queen Street. The purpose of this is to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the application process. Hertfordshire is one of the Provinces that have been chosen to pilot the scheme and, if successful, it will be rolled out across the country. I am looking for volunteers who would be interested in working with myself and the charities. Volunteers will be reimbursed for out of pocket expenses, in line with an expenses policy to be agreed by the participating provinces. The role is not limited to a Past Master of a Lodge or an Almoner.  If anyone is interested, I would be happy to discuss this further. The necessary attributes should be understanding, caring, empathetic and trustworthy as confidential information will be imparted.
Church Service

The Provincial Service of Thanksgiving at the Cathedral & Abbey Church of St Alban on Sunday 5th July commencing at 1530hrs, further details will be available nearer the event.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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